
Dear Alachua County Commissioners, 

 

I am writing in response to Miss Angela Woodhull letter. I am sorry every thing she wrote about me and 

my property is false. I own Tower Oaks Glenn apartments which is not part of the Tower Oaks 

Association. I encourage Miss Woodhull to come and visit my property. I do not have any pot holes, my 

entire parking lot was repaved, all my buildings have been remodeled from the exterior and interior. We 

take pride in our property; we have very little turn over and some of our tenants have been with us for 

more than 15 years. Our grounds are picked up daily. We do a back ground check up on every potential 

tenant. Our complex is safe and well maintained. 

Miss Woodhull shows one apartment I own In the Tower Oaks Association, that picture is old, when I 

bought that unit, I completely fixed the exterior and interior of that unit. 

One more thing, I am 65-year-old, never been arrested in my life. 

I understand Miss Woodhull does not like new development in her area, but please do not send false 

information about me. You are welcome to meet me personally, and find out what kind of person I am. 

 

Thank you, 

 

Nidal Boughannam  

 

   

 


